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Debbie showed us round the school. We minimised the amount of time we spent inside and 
did not go into individual classrooms. 
 
Entrances 
Three entrances are being used and they all have signs about Covid and expectations 
around behaviour. They also show the different gates and times for different year groups 
and illustrate the bubbles that have been created. 
 

 
 
General 
There are mobile hand sanitisation units at all entries to buildings in the school as well as 
signs reminding people to sanitise their hands and wear masks. Some staff and some 
children were wearing masks. 
 
Meals 
Year groups eat separately and some eat outside but this is weather dependent. Meals are 
currently served as a hot packed lunch in paper bags. The school is trying to organise hot 
lunches for those who have school lunches but have been unable to source reusable 
containers that can be washed in the steriliser in the kitchen. Debbie is getting costings for a 
dishwasher and Camden have been asked to fund this as it is needed as a consequence of 
the pandemic. 
 
Playgrounds 



There are separate playground areas for each year group and there are markings in the 
playground showing where to stand to keep social distance. There are one way system 
markers for when parents collect their children in school. 
 
There is a new tap that children use to fill up their water bottles. They are not allowed to 
drink directly out of the water fountains but can use them to fill their bottles which they 
bring from home. 
 
Toilets 
Each bubble/year group has their own toilets and all toilets have appropriate signs including 
ones about hand washing . 
 
Classrooms 
We did not enter any classrooms but understand that there are sprays and gels in each 
classroom that the children and adults use and the children do not work facing one another.  


